
 

 

         
 

 
 
  

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting  

October 4, 2016, 7:00 PM  

Sanford Hall, Town Hall 

155 Village Street 

Agenda 

7:00 PM 

 

 Call to order; Recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance 
 Public Comments 

 
Other Business  
1. Hearing – Vote on Potential Revocation of Class II Dealers License –Michael Doyle  
2. Contract Approval - Nursing Services for Council on Aging – Katherine Tonelli -$7,000 
3. Contract Approval - Lorusso Corporation for School Street Sidewalk Reconstruction - $91,486. 
4. Contract Approval - Precision Industrial Maintenance, Inc. for Winthrop Street Culvert Repairs - 

$84,000. 
5. Grant Acceptance - MassDEP Recycling Dividends - $5,400 
6. Approval – Community Septic Management Program Interim Loan -$200,000 
7. Approval – Indirect Cost Allocation Agreement for Enterprise Funds 
8. Banner Display Request – Medway Turkey Trot 
9. Approval – One-Day Liquor License Requests 

a. Nancy Antonino – Thayer Homestead – October 22, 2016 
b. Kelly Bennett – Thayer Homestead – November 13, 2016 
c. Mark Kelley – Thayer Homestead – November 23, 2016  
d. Shirley Ann Bliss – Thayer Homestead – January 7, 2017 

10. Action Items from Previous Meeting 
11. Approval of Warrants 
12. Approval of Minutes 
13. Town Administrator’s Report 
14. Selectmen’s Reports 
15. Contract Approval – Salmon Home Care for Public Health Nursing Services - $14,150 
16. Executive Session - Exemption 6: To consider the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real 

property if the chair declares that an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating 
position of the public body. The Board will not return to Public Session. (Winter St/Barber St & 
Oakland St.)  

TOWN OF MEDWAY 
COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 

Medway Town Hall 
155 Village Street 

Medway, MA  02053 
Phone (508) 533-3264 

Fax (508) 321-4988 

Board of Selectmen 
Glenn D. Trindade, Chair 
Maryjane White, Vice-Chair 
Richard A. D’Innocenzo, Clerk 
Dennis P. Crowley 
John A. Foresto 
 



 

 

 

For more information on agenda items, please visit the Board of Selectmen's page at 
www.townofmedway.org 

Upcoming Meetings, Agenda and Reminders 

October 17, 2016 ----- Regular Meeting 

November 7, 2016 ----- Regular Meeting 



AGENDA 
ITEM #1 

Hearing– Vote on Potential Revocation of 
Class II Dealers License –Michael Doyle 

 
Associated backup materials attached: 
 Notice of Bond Cancellation – CNA Surety 
 Correspondence 

 
Note: The license holder has not responded to letters or phone calls 

leading up to this hearing. 
 
 

Proposed Motions:   
1. I move that the Board open the hearing on the potential 

revocation of the Class II Dealers license currently held by 
Michael Doyle.  

 
2. I move that the Board close the hearing. 

 
3. I move that the Board revoke the Class II Dealers License 

currently held by Michael Doyle for non-compliance of the 
bond requirements per MA General Law Chapter 140, 
Section 58.  

 
 

 
 













AGENDA 
ITEM #2 

Contract Approval - Nursing Services for Council 
on Aging – Katherine Tonelli - $7,000 

 
 

Associated backup materials attached: 
 Contract  

 
Proposed Motion: I move that the Board authorize the Chairman to 
execute a contract with Katherine Tonelli to provide nursing services for the 
Council on Aging in an amount not to exceed $7,000 annually.  

 
 











Attachment A 
 

SCOPE OF SERVICES 
FOR MEDWAY COUNCIL ON AGING 

NURSE 
 

The Medway Council on Aging Nurse will provide up to 4 hours a week of 
services, for 42 weeks per year.  

The Medway Council on Aging Nurse will provide nursing services as needed to 
the Medway Council on Aging, including weekly blood pressure checks and blood 
sugar checks.  

The Nurse will lead Wellness Programs, including evidence based programs such 
as Matter of Balance and Healthy Eating Programs.  

The Nurse will coordinate of lead monthly health issue lectures.  

 

 

 

 









AGENDA 
ITEM #3 

Contract Approval - Lorusso Corporation for 
School Street Sidewalk Reconstruction - 

$91,486. 
 

 
Associated backup materials attached: 

 Memo – Thomas Holder, DPS Director 
 Contract  

 
Proposed Motion: I move that the Board authorize the Chairman to 
execute a contract with Lorusso Corporation for reconstruction of sidewalks 
on School Street in an amount not to exceed $91,486.  

 
 

   
 

















































AGENDA 
ITEM #4 

Contract Approval - Precision Industrial 
Maintenance, Inc. for Winthrop Street Culvert 

Repairs - $84,000 
 

 
Associated backup materials attached: 

 Memo- Thomas Holder, DPS Director 
 Contract 

 
 
Proposed Motion: I move that the Board authorize the Chairman to 
execute a contract with Precision Industrial Maintenance for Winthrop 
Street Culvert repairs in an amount not to exceed $84,000. 

 
 
 

























































AGENDA 
ITEM #5 

Grant Acceptance - MassDEP Recycling 
Dividends - $5,400 

 
 

  Associated backup materials attached: 
 Correspondence - Martin Suuberg, DEP Commissioner  
 Notice of Grant Award 

 
 

 Proposed Motion: I move that the Board authorize the expenditure of 
the Mass DEP Recycling Dividends Grant in the amount of $5,400 as 
presented.  
 
 

 
 







AGENDA 
ITEM #6 

Approval – Community Septic Management 
Program Interim Loan -$200,000 

 
 

 Associated backup materials attached: 
 Memo -  Joanne Russo, Treasurer 
 Loan Note 

 
Note: Please refer to motions provided by Bond Counsel 
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Town of Medway 

 

Office of the Town Treasurer 
155 Village Street, Medway MA 02053 

Tel:  (508) 533-3205 
jrusso@townofmedway.org 

 
  

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  BOARD OF SELECTMAN   
 
CC: CAROL PRATT, FINANCE DIRECTOR  
 
FROM: JOANNE M. RUSSO, TREASURER/COLLECTOR 
  
RE: APPROVAL OF MCWT INTERIM LOAN  
 
DATE: 10/04/2016  
 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

Attached for your consideration is a motion to 
approve the borrowing of $200,000.00 MCWT Interim 
Septic Loan.   
 
*A vote of the Town passed May 9, 2016 (Article 13) 
which authorized a total borrowing of $200,000.00 for 
a community Septic Management Loan Program. 
 
 



VOTE OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
 
 
 I, the Clerk of the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Medway, Massachusetts, certify 
that at a meeting of the board held October 4, 2016, of which meeting all members of the board 
were duly notified and at which a quorum was present, the following vote was passed, all of 
which appears upon the official record of the board in my custody: 

VOTED (1) that the Town shall issue a bond or bonds in an aggregate principal 
amount not to exceed $200,000(the “Bonds”) pursuant to Chapters 29C 
and 111 of the General Laws and a vote of the Town passed May 9, 2016 
(Article 13), which authorized a total borrowing of $200,000, for a 
community septic management loan program (the “Project”); 

  (2) that in anticipation of the issuance of the Bonds the Treasurer is authorized 
to issue an interim loan note or notes (the “Notes”) from time to time in an 
aggregate principal amount not to exceed $200,000; 

 (3) that each Bond or Note shall be issued as a single registered security, and 
sold to the Massachusetts Clean Water Trust (the “Trust”) at a price 
determined pursuant to the Financing Agreement; 

 (4) that the Treasurer is authorized to determine the date, the form, the 
maximum interest rate and the principal maturities of each Bond and Note, 
and to execute a Financing Agreement or Agreements with the Trust with 
respect to the sale of the Bonds and Notes, such date, form and maturities 
and the specific interest rate or rates of the Bonds and Notes to be 
approved by a majority of the Board of Selectmen and the Treasurer and 
evidenced by their execution of the Bonds or Notes; 

 (5) that all action taken to date by the Town and its officers and agents to 
carry out the Project and its financing, including the execution of any loan 
agreement by the Treasurer, are hereby ratified, approved and confirmed; 
and 

 (6) that the Treasurer and the other appropriate Town officials are each hereby 
authorized to take any and all actions necessary or convenient to carry out 
the provisions of this vote, including execution and delivery of the 
Financing Agreement or Agreements and the Project Approval Certificate 
and Regulatory Agreement or Agreements relating to the Project. 

I further certify that the votes were taken at a meeting open to the public, that no vote was 
taken by secret ballot, that a notice stating the place, date, time and agenda for the meeting 
(which agenda included the adoption of the above votes) was filed with the Town Clerk and a 
copy thereof posted in a manner conspicuously visible to the public at all hours in or on the 
municipal building that the office of the Town Clerk is located or, if applicable, in accordance 
with an alternative method of notice prescribed or approved by the Attorney General as set forth 



 -2- 

in 940 CMR 29.03(2)(b), at least 48 hours, not including Saturdays, Sundays and legal holidays, 
prior to the time of the meeting and remained so posted at the time of the meeting, that no 
deliberations or decision in connection with the sale of the Bonds or Notes were taken in 
executive session, all in accordance with G.L. c.30A, §§18-25 as amended. 

Dated:  October 4, 2016 _______________________________ 
 Clerk of the Board of Selectmen 
 
 
AM 58705151.2  













AGENDA 
ITEM #7 

Approval – Indirect Cost Allocation Agreement 
for Enterprise Funds 

 
 

 Associated backup materials attached: 
 Agreement  

 
 
Proposed Motion: I move that the Board approve the FY17 
indirect cost allocation agreement for Town enterprise funds as 
presented.  

 
 
 













































AGENDA 
ITEM #8 

Banner Display Request – Medway Turkey Trot 
 
 

 Associated backup materials attached: 
 Banner Display Request Form  

 
 
Proposed Motion: I move that the Board approve a banner 
display request for the Medway Turkey Trot 5k race.  

 
 

 





AGENDA 
ITEM #9 

Approval – One-Day Liquor License Requests 
a. Nancy Antonino – Thayer Homestead – October 22, 2016 
b. Kelly Bennett – Thayer Homestead – November 13, 2016 
c. Mark Kelley – Thayer Homestead – November 23, 2016  

d. Shirley Ann Bliss – Thayer Homestead – January 7, 2017 

 
 

 Associated backup materials attached: 
 Applications 
 Police Chief’s Recommendations 

 
 

Proposed Motion: I move that the Board approved one-day liquor 
licenses for Nancy Antonino, Kelley Bennett, Mark Kelley and Shirley Bliss 
respectively, for their events to be held at the Thayer Homestead October 
22, November 13, November 23, 2016 and January 7, 2017 subject to 
Police Chief’s recommendations and proof of appropriate insurance 
coverage.  

 
 
 
 

 
 



























AGENDA 
ITEM #10 

Action Items from Previous Meeting 
  
 

 
Associate backup materials attached: 

 Action Item List 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DATE ACTION ITEMS BOS WHO COMPLETED

1 7/6/2010 Street acceptance progress S. Affleck-Childs Ongoing

2 9/20/2010 Route 109 Project DPS Ongoing

3 2/3/2014
Cable license renewals ; Mtg of Cable Advisory Com;
Ascertainment Process TA/CAC Ongoing

4 7/28/2014 DPS Facility Building Project DPS/TA/Committee On hold

5 4/4/2016 Recreational Facility Improvements BOS Ongoing

6 6/20/2016 MS-4 Permit Requirements & IWRMP DPS & Mult. Boards Ongoing

6/22/16



AGENDA 
ITEM #11 

Approval of Warrants 
 

Warrants to be provided at meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



AGENDA 
ITEM #12 

Approval of Minutes 
 

Associated backup materials attached: 
 Draft Minutes - April 19, 2016 
 Draft Minutes – June 20, 2016  
 Draft Minutes - July 11, 2016 
 Draft Minutes – August 15, 2016 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 DRAFT 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 1 
April 19, 2016, 7:00 PM 2 
Sanford Hall, Town Hall 3 

155 Village Street 4 
Agenda 5 

 6 
 7 

Present:   John Foresto, Chair; Maryjane White, Vice-Chair; Richard A. D’Innocenzo, Clerk (7:02 8 
PM); Dennis Crowley, Member.  9 
 10 
Absent:  Glenn Trindade, Member.  11 
 12 
Staff Present:  Michael Boynton, Town Administrator; Allison Potter, Assistant Town Administrator;  13 
Tom Holder, Director, Department of Public Services; Stephanie Mercandetti, Community Development 14 
Director; Mary Becotte, Communications Director; 15 
 16 

************************************ 17 
 18 
At 7:00 PM Chairman Foresto called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 19 
 20 
Public Comments – Exelon PILOT Questions:   None. 21 
 22 
Public Comments: 23 
Mr. Jim Coyle asked the Board about the proposed improvements for Choate Park.   We would like to 24 
have a bocce court installed.   There are all kinds of things specifically for children at the park but nothing 25 
for older residents.   It is something that all ages can play.   He added that there is a company in Medway 26 
that makes the bocce balls.     At this time, Mr. Coyle introduced the Southwest Florida Bocce champion, 27 
Mr. Mike Leone.     28 
 29 
Mr. Leone reiterated that a bocce court would not only be for seniors but for all ages.   He noted that 30 
when he was in Florida, the courts were full all the time.   Courts are generally 12 feet wide and 60-90 31 
feet long.   He added that local vendors can install them, and asked the Board to consider it.   32 
 33 
Mr. Boynton explained that an Annual Town Meeting request is for the funds to design the upgrades to 34 
Choate Park, but does not include funds to actually construct them.     He reported that there had been 35 
discussion about expanding the EPFRAC committee with representatives from numerous committees 36 
including the Board of Selectmen.   Chairman Foresto urged residents to send their suggestions to the 37 
Town Administrator. 38 
 39 
Ms. Traci Stewart asked for guidance on how many signatures are required for a citizens’ petition for 40 
Annual Town Meeting or Special Town Meeting.   Mr. Boynton responded that both warrants are closed 41 
at this time.  She has a petition with 164 signatures for an article designed to establish a moratorium on 42 
synthetic turf installation on any Town-Owned land for a period of three years June 2016 to June 2019.    43 
She read aloud the article language, adding that this is the same warrant article that passed in Concord, 44 
Massachusetts and is currently under review.   Selectman Crowley asked why this could not wait until the 45 
Fall Town Meeting.   Ms. Stewart responded that Fall Town Meeting would be too late to get into the 46 
design and engineering of proposed improvements at Choate Park.   47 
 48 
Mr. Boynton clarified that any petition that is submitted goes onto the warrant as submitted.  Town 49 
Counsel would review it and give an opinion, but the article would remain unchanged.   If there is an 50 
amendment from the floor, it falls to the Town Moderator to determine whether it falls within the four 51 
corners (scope) of the article.  Brief discussion followed. 52 



 DRAFT 

 1 
Ms. Stewart stated that the Board of Health met on this issue [crumb rubber] in March and expressed 2 
disappointment that the Board of Health was talked out of doing anything about it.   She reported she 3 
went to Washington DC on this matter and has talked with people from the EPA and other entities.   She 4 
went on to describe the particulates as outlined in documentation she shared with the Board.   She 5 
believes that the EPA will soon launch a three-year study into the use of crumb rubber.  Selectman 6 
Crowley theorized that submission of this article at this time will delay development of all the recreational 7 
upgrades that are currently being proposed.   8 
 9 
Public Hearing – Alteration of Alcohol Licensed Premises - Medway Veterans Building Assoc. 10 
Inc., 123 Holliston St.: 11 
The Board reviewed the following information: (1) Documentation for Change Request:  (2) Letter – 12 
Kenneth McGovern, President of Medway VFW; (3) Sketch of Proposed Additional Premises; (4) Abutter 13 
Notification Letter; and (5) Police Chief Recommendation.  14 
 15 
Present:   John Larney, Quartermaster and Treasurer; Joe Antonellis, attorney for the applicant.    16 
 17 
At 7:16 PM Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board open the public hearing on the Medway 18 
Veterans Building Association extension of premises request; Selectman White seconded.   No 19 
discussion.   Roll call vote:  4-0-0 (Crowley, aye; D’Innocenzo, aye; Foresto, aye; White, aye). 20 
 21 
Mr. Antonellis, representing the Medway Veterans Building Association, stated that the purpose of this 22 
request is to expand the area in which alcohol can be served.   The area in question would be fenced off 23 
from that of the general public.   We are required to come to you for changes in the premises.  We 24 
appreciate the expediency in which this matter was added to tonight’s agenda.   Mr. Larney is the 25 
quartermaster and treasurer.  If approved this evening, the matter then goes to the ABCC for its review.   26 
They want to fence off the pavilion as a separate venue with its own bartender, and they will place 27 
outdoor tables and chairs in the area to the right of the pavilion.   28 
 29 
Selectman Crowley asked if it is possible to hold events of 300-400 people without police details or 30 
supervision.   Mr. Larney responded that he always calls the police for details officers for large parties.  31 
We anticipate attendance at these events to be fewer than 100 people. 32 
 33 
Chairman Foresto stated that he talked to the abutters whose concern is music out on the pavilion, and 34 
asked that the speakers be pointed away from their bedrooms.    35 
 36 
It was noted that the Town handled the mailing to abutters.  A resident asked if there is any time frame on 37 
the events and serving alcohol outdoors.   Mr. Larney responded that he closes the bar at 10 PM.      38 
 39 
Mr. Boynton stated he was not sure the ABCC has provisions for licenses for premises with two 40 
entrances.   Brief discussion followed.   41 
 42 
At 7:22 PM Selectman Crowley moved that the Board close the hearing; Selectman White 43 
seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:   4-0-0. 44 
 45 
Selectman White moved that the Board approve the extension of premises request for the Medway 46 
Veterans Association building to include the outside pavilion, as proposed; Selectman D’Innocenzo 47 
seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0. 48 
 49 
Presentation – Trash and Recycling Program Comparison: 50 
The Board reviewed a Local Community Comparison Chart. 51 
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 1 
Mr. Boynton explained that the contract for trash collection expires in June of 2017.   This comparison is 2 
like comparing apples to oranges as each community offers different things valued or priced in different 3 
ways.  At this time increases to fees are not being proposed.   An important addition to the program is the 4 
cost of debt service as it relates to the DPS Facility.   5 
 6 
Chairman Foresto asked how to obtain input from residents on what they think of the current program and 7 
its offerings.    Mr. Boynton responded that Ms. Becotte, Communications Director, can do some outreach 8 
via social media.     9 
 10 
Continuing, Mr. Boynton reported that the Town wants to research competitors to Waste Management 11 
with the idea that there could be a better deal out there. 12 
 13 
Mr. Holder explained that there will be a change in the route schedule.   Monday is the heaviest burden in 14 
Town and requires two trucks.   The change will affect Monday, Thursday and Friday, smoothing out the 15 
pickup among those days.   Postcards announcing the change will go out to the 480 affected households 16 
notifying them that the change will occur on July 11.     17 
 18 
At this time, Selectman Crowley reported that the electronic sign on Pond Street cannot be read.  Mr. 19 
Holder responded that he was aware of the problem, noting that the message font is too small. 20 
 21 
Selectman Crowley stated that lots of people are complaining about brown water, and it seems to be more 22 
than before.   Mr. Holder responded that the flushing program began last night and ran from 11 pm – 4 am.   23 
This year we are doing shorter runs in each valving sequence.   We are required to flush every year, and we 24 
usually divide the process into two sessions, spring and fall.  By shortening the sequencing, it will be more 25 
labor-intensive, but more precise and more effective.   26 
 27 
Approval – 40B Technical Assistance – MA Housing Partnership: 28 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated April 13, 2016 from the Director 29 
of Community and Economic Development; and (2) Agreement with MA Housing Partnership. 30 
 31 
Mr. Boynton reported that the Chapter 40B application has been filed, and part of the requirement is to 32 
secure technical assistance.    He requested the Board authorize the Chair to sign the aware letter relative 33 
to the Timber Crest Estates project.    34 
 35 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to sign the award letter from 36 
the MA Housing Partnership for consulting services from Ezra Glenn from PPRI, INC on the Timber 37 
Crest Estates project as requested; Selectman White seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0.  38 
 39 
Approval – Gale Associates Change Order No. 8– Baseball Field/Storage Building Athletic 40 
Facility Improvements - $37,900: 41 
The Board reviewed a Proposal from Gale Associates.   42 
 43 
Present:   Tom Holder, Director, Department of Public Services.  44 
 45 
Mr. Boynton stated the funds were repurposed from a previous appropriation to help fund the replacement 46 
of trailers at the school and add a shed.   Mr. Holder added that there was a list of requested items, 47 
changing the dugouts and backstops as well as the equipment trailers.  The trailers could also store 48 
maintenance equipment and other items for use in maintaining the fields.  49 
 50 



 DRAFT 

Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute change order 1 
number 8 with Gale Associates for services related to the High School Baseball field improvements 2 
in an amount not to exceed $37,900; Selectman White seconded.   Selectman D’Innocenzo asked 3 
about electrical power.  $4,500 for electrical service is separately quoted but is included in the 4 
change order.   This is in case the decision is made to not install electricity, the rest of the project can 5 
move forward.  Selectman Crowley noted that the project cost is $162,479 after the change order, 6 
and asked if there is something exceptional that is driving the cost up.  Mr. Holder responded that 7 
there is nothing out of the ordinary, noting that there is typically a quote of 15% for consultancy, 8 
and 10% for change order impact.   VOTE:  4-0-0.   [*Motion amended later in discussion] 9 
 10 
A resident identifying herself as Andrea Cur asked why Gale Associates is the only one considered.   11 
From a taxpayer standpoint, there should be a more thorough review of these kinds of costs.   Mr. Holder 12 
responded that Gale Associates was originally hired to do the Master Plan.  At that time there was a 13 
process through Massachusetts Procurement Law and they were selected.   They were also selected to do 14 
the synthetic turf fields.  We are able to do this through a change order.  If we were to go out to advertise 15 
the project, this could be much more expensive.   There are other firms in town and their rates are very 16 
much in line with Gale Associates.   17 
 18 
Mr. Boynton stated that the big project is not on the warrant.  There will be a formal RFP for services on 19 
that as a result of efforts from a citizens committee to define the key elements.  There will definitely be a 20 
competitive process.   21 
 22 
Selectman Crowley asked about $750 for miscellaneous reimbursable expenses.  Should that have been 23 
included in their price?  Otherwise those will have to come out of engineering services.   He expressed 24 
concern that the cost of the electrical installation may be more than anticipated.   He suggested that the 25 
motion be amended to include those.   26 
 27 
Is there intent to bring electrical power into the storage facility?   Mr. Holder responded that there is a 28 
pole with power at the site.  When the building (three or four bays) is done, we will then see if we can 29 
afford to do the electrical.   Maybe it should be a $5,000 change order and remove the design services 30 
cost.   This would reduce it from $37,900 to $32,400.    We can come back for additional requests.   31 
 32 
Mr. Paul Mahoney, identifying himself as a Parks Commissioner as well as a member of EPFRAC and 33 
CPC, reported that the discussion on whether to install electricity went on for over an hour.    We felt it 34 
was to be a placeholder for the addition of electric.   Selectman Crowley reiterated his preference to hold 35 
it out.    Mr. Holder theorized that, if it is removed, Gale Associates will not be able to tell us how much it 36 
costs to do the electrical.    Discussion followed on whether to amend the change order amount not to 37 
exceed $33,400.    38 
 39 
*Selectman D’Innocenzo amended his motion to reflect authorization to execute the change order 40 
in an amount not to exceed $33,400; Selectman White seconded the amendment.   No further 41 
discussion. VOTE:   4-0-0. 42 
 43 
Discussion - Recreational Areas Program –Proposed Scope Task List: 44 
The Board reviewed a Memorandum dated April 13, 2016 from the Town Administrator.  45 
 46 
Mr. Boynton reported that the Community Preservation Committee was adamant that, even though the 47 
scope of the project was reduced, they want it to be design only at this time.   He added that a member-at-48 
large would be from the Board of Selectmen.   It is an aggressive timeline to have it done by the fall, but 49 
definitely in time for the spring.   50 
 51 
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Chairman Foresto cautioned that it will be difficult to get people together over the summer months, 1 
adding that this will take strong leadership given that there are a lot of people who all have different 2 
agendas for this initiative.   Mr. Boynton responded that he believes that the public interest is out there to 3 
meet over the summer.   Selectman D’Innocenzo stated he was at the meeting and they want a full 4 
conceptualization before it goes to design.   Selectman Crowley pointed out that there are already ten 5 
people on the committee, and Selectman D’Innocenzo is still on the EPFRAC.    Why is the Historical 6 
Commission being asked to weigh in?    Selectman D’Innocenzo responded that the Historical 7 
Commission was asking for ideas on the whole area and if there were historical impacts, noting that it 8 
might revise funding sources.   Selectman Crowley expressed concern that increasing the size of the 9 
committee will slow down the process and potentially delay completion of some of the projects if this is 10 
not ready to go by Fall Town Meeting.  Discussion followed.  11 
 12 
Mr. Paul Mahoney theorized that the Community Preservation Committee would like to see the structure 13 
of how it will flow, and that the Friends of Choate are brought into that flow.   Can we set up a calendar 14 
of meetings to ensure that the process moves forward whether or not all the groups are represented?   15 
 16 
Mr. Boynton admitted that Selectman Crowley may be correct in that getting people together over the 17 
summer can be difficult.   He expressed concern about participating in a process for a major project that 18 
has constituencies throughout the community, and then not getting it approved because enough people 19 
didn’t weigh in.  Brief discussion followed.  Selectman Crowley stated he would prefer to get input from 20 
all the groups and see if they are ok with this being ready for the spring.     21 
 22 
Mr. Boynton reminded the Board that it will still need to provide direction for the Community Preservation 23 
Committee because the $450,000 has not yet been authorized.   Selectman Crowley expressed concern that 24 
the completion date could be in jeopardy.    Mr. Boynton responded that they [CPC] need to take a formal 25 
vote on the $450,000 so that the money for the article can be approved.   26 
 27 
Ms. Traci Stewart asked about the Playground Committee.   Mr. Boynton responded that there was one 28 
that slowly fell apart because nothing happened.  Those people who volunteered and participated in the 6-29 
8 meetings that did take place could be invited to participate again  Discussion followed. 30 
 31 
Approval – One-Day Liquor License Applications: 32 
The Board reviewed Applications and Police Chief Recommendations for the following:  (1) Medway Veterans, 33 
Medway VF May 4 through June 20, 2016; (2) Barbara Strachan, Thayer Homestead, May 22, 2016; and  34 
(3) Leslie Guyette, Thayer Homestead, June 19, 2016. 35 
 36 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board approve 30 one-day licenses for the Medway 37 
Veterans Association for various events to take place at the Medway Veterans building from May 4, 38 
2016 through June 2, 2016, and for Barbara Strachan and Leslie Guyette for their events to be held 39 
at the Thayer Homestead on May 22 and June 19, 2016 as requested; Selectman White seconded.  40 
Chairman Foresto asked that the Board of Selectmen receive notification of each event with the 41 
Police Chief recommendation.  VOTE:  4-0-0. 42 
 43 
Approval – Special Event Permit Applications: 44 
The Board reviewed the following information: (1) Public Event Application from Caroline Genco for 45 
fundraiser ride; and (2) Email from David Consigli for Turkey Trot. 46 
 47 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board approve special event permits for the Christina 48 
Clarke Genco Foundation INC. fundraiser ride on May 8, 2016 and the 6th Annual Turkey Trot 49 
5K on November 24, 2016 subject to the Police Chief’s recommendations; Selectman White 50 
seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0.   51 
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 1 
Action Items From Previous Meeting: 2 
The Board reviewed the Action Items List.   3 
 4 
It was noted that work on the Brentwood project is nearing completion. 5 
 6 
Selectman Crowley reported that the contract for the Route 109 contract has been signed, and the first 7 
construction meeting is being set up.   Until we meet with the general contractor, we cannot announce a 8 
construction start date.   9 
 10 
After brief discussion, it was decided that the item referring to solid waste fee could be deleted.   11 
 12 
Approval of Warrants: 13 
The Board reviewed Warrants 16-41, 16-43P and 16-43SP. 14 
 15 
Selectman D’Innocenzo, Clerk, read aloud Warrants 16-41, 16-43P and 16-43SP, presented for approval: 16 
 17 

16-41P  Town Payroll  $   326,495.13 18 
16-43P  town payroll $   337,946.58 19 
16-43SP School payroll $   818,460.28 20 

TOTAL $1,482,901.99 21 
 22 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved to approve the Warrants as read; Selectman White seconded.  No 23 
discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0. 24 
 25 
Approval of Minutes: 26 
The Board reviewed draft minutes from meetings held on 2/1/16, 2/5/16 and 2/16/16. 27 
 28 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board approve public session minutes from February 1, 29 
2016, as presented; Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:   3-0-1 – Crowley 30 
abstained.    31 
 32 
Selectman White moved that the Board approve public session minutes from February 5, 2016, as 33 
presented; Chairman Foresto seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  3-0-1 Crowley abstained. 34 
 35 
Selectman White moved that the Board approve public session minutes from February 16, 2016, as 36 
presented; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0. 37 
 38 
Town Administrator’s Report: 39 
Mr. Boynton reported that the water main flushing has been completed.   40 
 41 
While there are no changes from the Governor’s Budget, Mr. Boynton remained optimistic that Medway 42 
will come out ahead in the final budget on state aid.  43 
 44 
Selectmen’s Reports: 45 
Selectman Crowley asked if the Streets and Walkways List could be posted online with a caveat that it is 46 
subject to change and based on available funding.  47 
 48 
Chairman Foresto thanked Ms. Potter and all Town Hall staff as well as the Department of Public 49 
Services for their efforts in the recent Clean Sweep.  Over 200 people participated.   We did all the major 50 
roads.   He noted that the amount of heavy metal items in the first year was unbelievable, while this year 51 
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(after four years) was mostly road trash.   People are taking charge of their items and controlling what 1 
ends up on the roadside.   2 
 3 
 4 
At 8:35 PM Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board enter into Executive Session under 5 
Exemption 3 to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation if an open meeting 6 
may have a detrimental effect on the government entity’s bargaining or litigating position 7 
[COMMCAN, Inc. Registered Marijuana Dispensary, Cultivation & Processing Facility] if the 8 
Chair so declares; and further, under Exemptions 3 and 6 to consider the purchase, exchange, 9 
taking, lease, or value of real property if such discussion may have a detrimental effect on the 10 
negotiating position of the governmental body [Exelon West Medway, LLC and Exelon West 11 
Medway II, LLC, Energy Facilities Siting Board, 181 Main Street, 54R Adams Street, Review of 12 
6/15/15, 7/6/15, 7/20/15 & 8/17/15 Executive Session Minutes and Vote on Their Release], not to 13 
return to public session; Selectman White seconded.   The Chair did so declare.  No discussion.   14 
Roll Call Vote:  4-0-0 (Crowley, aye; D’Innocenzo, aye; Foresto, aye; White, aye). 15 
 16 
 17 
 18 
Respectfully submitted, 19 
Jeanette Galliardt 20 
Night Board Secretary  21 



Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 1 
June 20, 2016, 7:00 PM 2 
Sanford Hall, Town Hall 3 

155 Village Street 4 
 5 
 6 
Present:  John Foresto, Chair; Maryjane White, Vice Chair; Richard D’Innocenzo, Clerk; Dennis 7 
Crowley, Member; and Glenn Trindade, Member. 8 
 9 
Staff Present:  Michael Boynton, Town Administrator; Allison Potter, Assistant Town Administrator; 10 
Stephanie Mercandetti, Community Development Director; Tom Holder, Director, Department of Public 11 
Services; Jeffrey Lynch, Fire Chief.  12 
 13 
Others Present:  Andy Rodenhiser, Chair, Planning and Economic Development Board.  14 
 15 

**************************** 16 
 17 
At 7:00 PM Chairman Foresto called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 18 
 19 
Public Comments:  None. 20 
 21 
Reorganization of Board (Chair, Vice Chair and Clerk) 22 
There were no background materials. 23 
 24 
Chairman Foresto thanked the Town Administrator, Town Departments, and Town Boards and 25 
Committees for their hard work this past year. 26 
 27 
Chairman Foresto nominated Glenn Trindade to serve as Chair of the Board of Selectmen; 28 
Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 29 
 30 
Selectman Crowley nominated Maryjane White to serve as Vice Chair of the Board of Selectmen; 31 
Chairman Trindade seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 32 
 33 
Selectman Foresto nominated Richard D’Innocenzo to serve as Clerk of the Board of Selectmen; 34 
Chairman Trindade seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 35 
 36 
Selectman Foresto and Chairman Trindade switched seats. 37 
 38 
Selectman Crowley noted that the past year was a tough one with two major projects.  He stated that 39 
Selectman Foresto remained very neutral showing great patience in allowing people to express their 40 
opinions.   Board members concurred.   41 
 42 
Discussion – Eversource Security Fencing on West Street 43 
There were no advance background materials.  Three posters were displayed during the meeting. 44 
 45 
Present:  Stephanie Mercandetti, Community Development Director; Andy Rodenhiser, Chair, Planning 46 
and Economic Development Board; Eversource representatives:  Jack Lopes, Community Relations; Bill 47 
Blanchard, Project Manager; John Ziko, Substation Engineering.   48 
 49 
Mr. Lopes reported there have been multiple meetings on this project out on West Street.   We will 50 
present a construction timetable and basic components of the project.  51 



 1 
Mr. Blanchard reported that this substation was one that was chosen for upgrades for security purposes.    2 
Upgrades include replacement of the existing chain link with a more secure fence that is difficult to climb 3 
over or dig under, plus it is only 15% transparent.   This fence could be 10 feet, 15 feet, or 20 feet in 4 
height, depending on its location on the site.    The fence will be replaced within the existing footprint of 5 
the substation. 6 
 7 
Utilizing large photographs and plans, Mr. Blanchard pointed out the perimeter of the installation, and where 8 
the ten foot fence would be located at the entrance gate.  The fence will get taller as it gets closer to the 9 
control house.   Mr. Lopes has met with some of the abutters who have expressed no objections.  On the third 10 
poster, there were “before” and “after” shots.    Brief discussion followed on existing landscaping and the 11 
potential for additional landscaping (trees) to further shield the view.   12 
 13 
Ms. Stephanie Mercandetti, Community Development Director, reported that this project did not trigger a 14 
meeting with the Zoning Board of Appeals.   This could be considered a modification for site plan review.     15 
Mr. Andy Rodenhiser, Chair, Planning and Economic Development Board theorized that something this 16 
extensive should have been presented as part of the Site Plan.   This is more than replacing the fence.   17 
With the visual impact, and the amount of attention that this site has received, it should be closely 18 
reviewed.   We would be remiss in not holding a meeting on it.   Mr. Blanchard stated he has no objection 19 
to meeting with the Planning Board.    20 
 21 
Mr. John Ziko added that this was a separate project that was not tied to the Plan that came to the 22 
Planning Board.   Mr. Blanchard was not aware of the Planning Board meeting.   23 
 24 
Selectman Foresto expressed concern that power has been turned off in the middle of the day for 20 25 
businesses without notice, significantly impacting those businesses.  There have been three major outages 26 
this year, and people have lost a lot of money due to the loss of business.   27 
 28 
Selectman Crowley stated that Eversource has not been a good neighbor in Medway from the beginning.  29 
Reiterating Selectman Foresto’s comments, there have actually been five outages.   One of the restaurants 30 
lost a lot of food in refrigerators, and The Muffin House lost power to ovens resulting in the loss of 31 
sixteen dozen muffins.  Abatement funds are sitting in an account and we cannot touch those funds.    32 
 33 
The Board’s recommendation was to refer it back to the Planning Board, and encouraged Mr. Blanchard 34 
to work with Susy Affleck-Childs, Planning and Economic Development Coordinator, in getting on the 35 
Planning Board agenda.  36 
 37 
Presentation - Stormwater Management Presentation 38 
The Board reviewed the following information: PowerPoint presentation entitled “Medway’s Stormwater 39 
Management Program & NYDES MS4 Permit”. 40 
 41 
Present:  Tom Holder, Director, Department of Public Services; Kirsten Ryan, Kleinfelder.   42 
 43 
Mr. Holder provided a brief introduction.   Ms. Ryan stated she will move quickly through the 44 
presentation, focusing on the grant and the funding options.    45 
 46 
Utilizing a PowerPoint presentation, Ms. Ryan explained what the permit means and provided 47 
descriptions of basic components.   The current estimated annual program costs are $275,000 but the 48 
community should be increase that figure to $475,000 each year to cover costs or requirements that may 49 
be presently undefined or unanticipated.   She briefly reviewed the requirements at different levels, i.e., 50 
during the second year, during the first five years, and other points during the 20-year plan.   Discussion 51 



followed.   Is there too much parking [impervious surface] being required which affect the amount of 1 
runoff and stormwater?  Mr. Rodenhiser reported that the Planning Board is already looking at this.  2 
 3 
Ms. Ryan continued with the presentation, explaining the grant and the timeline requirements.  The red 4 
shading represents when something is due, while the blue is when Medway should begin another task so 5 
that the resulting impact is minimized.    Mr. Rodenhiser asked what “site selection” meant.  Ms. Ryan 6 
responded that it means identification of potential locations can begin, possibly around year 4.   Chairman 7 
Trindade theorized that the acquisition of land should begin sooner than year 4 as it takes a long time to 8 
complete the purchase.   Mr. Rodenhiser asked if there is a way to determine areas of town that may need 9 
increased attention, i.e. more land for runoff or filtration versus others that use less.  Selectman Crowley 10 
cautioned that the planning needs to begin, but not necessarily the purchase of land.  Those acquisitions 11 
could happen later, maybe five or ten years down the road.  12 
 13 
Selectman Foresto asked how Medway might suffer if surrounding communities do not do what they are 14 
supposed to.  Ms. Ryan responded that, if Medway executes its plan, it would need to be in compliance 15 
with the permit.  16 
 17 
Funding options for the Stormwater Program could include: 18 

A. Tax Override/General Fund 19 
B. Municipal Water Infrastructure Investment Fund 20 
C. Stormwater Utility (user fee) which would be based on percentage of impervious surface on any 21 

property.  This would require a Town Meeting vote to establish.  22 
 23 
Mr. Rodenhiser suggested laying out the timetable sooner so that residents could begin planning their 24 
upgrade projects, i.e., driveways or parking lots.  Chairman Trindade expressed concern that the hard part 25 
is getting the word out to people so they can begin that planning.  26 
 27 
Mr. David Blackwell, 2 Milford Street, asked what methods would be employed to encourage property 28 
owners to mitigate their discharge.  If property owners with the same square footage have differing 29 
mitigations, what is an equitable way of applying the user fee?  Discussion followed on budget changes, 30 
projections, criteria for a user fee, etc.  31 
 32 
Brief discussion followed on recommended next steps in FY17, it is anticipated that there will be an 33 
updated presentation in July.   Selectman Crowley expressed concern that that there needs to be a way to 34 
track progress and goal attainment.  This could be a list of tasks with associated timeline points for the 35 
next 12, 18, or 24 months.   36 
 37 
Approval - Kleinfelder Northeast, Inc. Master Service Contract Extension 38 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated June 16, 2016 from the Director of 39 
the Department of Public Services; (2) 2012 Master Service Contract; and (3) Proposed Amended Contract.   40 
 41 
Present:  Tom Holder, Director, Department of Public Services. 42 
 43 
Mr. Holder stated he would like to extend the existing contract for two additional years.  We are well 44 
served by this company and strongly recommend this.   The funds will come out of our operational budget 45 
and also augmented by grant funds. 46 
 47 
Selectman Crowley expressed concern that there is no fee identified in the contract.   Mr. Holder 48 
responded that the fee structure comes from the consultants.   This approval generates a letter of 49 
understanding.   He added that he could ask them to provide a rate structure.   50 
 51 



Chairman Trindade suggested this matter be postponed until the next meeting; the Board concurred.     1 
 2 
Approval – 2 Year Contract for Road Servicing – TASCO Construction, Inc. - $200,000 3 
The Board reviewed the following information: (1) Memorandum dated June 2, 2016 from the Director of 4 
the Department of Public Services; and (2) Contract.  5 
 6 
Mr. Holder stated this is part of our annual contracts.   We had renewed a contract with a local group 7 
which did not work out.   This is the lowest responsive bidder and we checked out their references.   8 
 9 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a two-year contract 10 
with TASCO Construction, Inc. for asphalt and concrete repair and catch basin structure 11 
adjustments in an amount not to exceed $200,000, and subject to funding in year 2; Selectman 12 
D’Innocenzo seconded.  No discussion.    VOTE:  5-0-0.  13 
 14 
Approval –2 Year Contract for Sewer Jet Cleaning & Inspections - Clogbusters Underground 15 
Technologies, Inc. - $10,000 16 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated June 20, 2016 from the Director 17 
of the Department of Public Services; and (2) Contract.   18 
 19 
Mr. Holder reported that this is a renewal of an existing contract.   This company performs all the high-20 
pressure sewer and drain cleaning as the Town does not have that kind of equipment.   21 
 22 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a contract with 23 
Clogbusters Underground Technologies in an amount not to exceed $10,000, and subject to funding 24 
in year 2; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 25 
 26 
Contract Approval – On Call Planning and Grant Writing Services – PGC Assoc. 27 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum from Susan Affleck-Childs, Planning 28 
and Economic Development Coordinator; and (2) Contract.  29 
 30 
Mr. Rodenhiser reported that Mr. Gino Carlucci, who is associated with MAPC, also serves as a liaison to 31 
SWAP.  He helps the Planning Board with writing complicated decisions and the reports that will support 32 
those decisions as well as consulting services looking at maps and researching boundaries.   This contract 33 
provides that Mr. Carlucci is also available to other Town departments.  Billing is for on call services, and 34 
not a fee for the contract period. 35 
 36 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a three-year contract 37 
with PGC Associates for consulting planning services; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.  No 38 
discussion.     VOTE:  5-0-0. 39 
 40 
Contract Approval – Ambulance Billing Services – Pro-EMS Solutions: 41 
The Board reviewed the Contract. 42 
 43 
Fire Chief Jeffrey Lynch reported that three bids were submitted.   Our collection rate has increased 44 
substantially and they have done a great job for us.  45 
 46 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board execute a contract with Pro-EMS Solutions, Inc. for 47 
ambulance billing and collection services in an amount not to exceed 4% of collected revenue, as 48 
requested; Selectman White seconded. It was noted that the current contract has expired. VOTE:  5-0-0. 49 
 50 
Approval – Contract with Bulldog Fire Apparatus for Engine 2 Refurbishment - $76,700: 51 



The Board reviewed a Draft Contract.  It was noted that the final contract is in process.  1 
 2 
Chief Lynch briefly outlined the components of the refurbishment.  3 
 4 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board award a contract for the refurbishment of Fire 5 
Engine 2 to Bulldog Fire Apparatus, Inc. in the amount of $76,668, with said total including bid 6 
alternates 1 - $3,492.00 and 2 - $1,880.00, and to further authorize the Town Administrator to 7 
execute the contract and approve any additional repairs to the vehicle identified during the 8 
refurbishment process not to exceed $20,000; Selectman Foresto seconded.  Selectman Crowley 9 
expressed concern that there was no performance bond, Town Counsel approval or certificate of 10 
insurance.  Selectman D’Innocenzo amended his motion the contract will be awarded subject to the 11 
receipt of these items; Selectman White seconded the amended motion.   No further discussion.   12 
VOTE:  4-1-0 Crowley oppose. 13 
 14 
Contract Award – Specialty Vehicles, Inc. for Purchase of New Ambulance - $259,686: 15 
The Board reviewed the following information: (1) Contract; (2) Sales Contract; and (3) Cost Detail. 16 
 17 
Chief Lynch stated that this purchase is to replace an ambulance, not adding one.  This particular one 18 
includes a new stretcher system which is required by a new law.  It helps to reduce back injuries during 19 
transport.  Responding to a question from Selectmen White, Chief Lynch stated that putting this 20 
ambulance into service will help the Town move to an all-ALS service.   Once ordered, the ambulance 21 
should be delivered in approximately 120 days.   Existing vehicles are showing their wear.    22 
 23 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board award a contract for the purchase of a new ambulance 24 
and related equipment to Specialty Vehicles, Inc. of North Attleborough in the amount of $259,686 25 
and authorize the Town Administrator to execute the contract once the certificate of insurance, Town 26 
Counsel review, tax compliance report from Town Accountant and certificate of authority have been 27 
received; Selectman Foresto seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  4-1-0 – Crowley oppose.   28 
 29 
Contract Approval – Consulting Services Related to Appellate Tax Board Cases – George E. 30 
Sansoucy, P.E. LLC: 31 
The Board reviewed the associated Contracts.  32 
 33 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute three contracts with 34 
George Sansoucy for Appellate Tax Board cases for NStar Electric, Bay State Gas, and Bell 35 
Atlantic in mounts not to exceed $10,000, $10,000 and $2,000 respectively, as presented; Selectman 36 
D’Innocenzo seconded.   It was noted that Town Counsel does not sign off until all associated 37 
documents are received.  VOTE:   5-0-0.     38 
 39 
Chairman Trindade announced that it is the intention of the Board that all contracts will have all 40 
supporting documents provided before they are placed on a meeting agenda.  41 
 42 
Approval – Inter-municipal Agreement with Millis for Animal Control Services: 43 
The Board reviewed the Agreement.  44 
 45 
It was noted that this is contract is for only three years because Millis cannot enter into a contract for a 46 
period longer than that.    47 
 48 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board approve an Inter-Municipal Agreement with the Town of 49 
Millis for Animal Control Services for a three-year period; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.  No 50 
discussion.  VOTE:  5-0-0. 51 



 1 
Discussion/Vote – Counsel Representation for Cable License Renewal Process 2 
There were no background materials.   3 
 4 
Selectman Foresto explained that the Cable Committee was not happy with this person’s performance.  5 
Brief discussion followed. 6 
 7 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board vote to terminate the services of Peter Epstein relative to 8 
representation for Cable License Renewal processes; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No 9 
discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 10 
 11 
Approval – One-Day Liquor License Requests 12 
The Board reviewed applications and Police Chief recommendations for the following individuals for 13 
their respective Thayer Homestead events:  (1) Steve & Sue Houde – July 8, 2016; (2) Michael Josephs –14 
July 9, 2016; (3) Patrick Smith –July 22, 2016; (4) Brittany O’Malley – July 23, 2016; and (5) Tom 15 
Amlicke –July 31, 2016. 16 
 17 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board approve one-day liquor licenses for Steve & Sue 18 
Houde, Michael Josephs, Patrick Smith, Brittany O’Malley, and Tom Amlicke on the dates 19 
requested for their respective events at the Thayer Homestead subject to the Police Chief’s 20 
recommendations and evidence of appropriate insurance coverage.  No discussion.   VOTE:   5-0-0. 21 
 22 
Annual Committee Appointments (cont.) (see list at end of agenda) 23 
The Board reviewed the FY17 List of Reappointments and Vacancies.  24 
 25 
Ms. Potter, Assistant Town Administrator, reported that these were not available for review at the last 26 
meeting.  27 
 28 
Chairman Trindade read aloud the existing vacancies on the following groups:  Cemetery Commission, 29 
Council on aging, Disability Committee, Energy Committee, Historical Commission, Medway Cultural 30 
Counsel, and Pride Day Committee. 31 
 32 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board reappoint the incumbent Board and Committee members 33 
as listed on the summary sheet for the customary terms associated with their respective boards and 34 
committees; Selectman White seconded.  No discussion.  VOTE:  5-0-0. 35 
 36 
Assignment of Board of Selectmen Liaison Designations 37 
The Board reviewed a proposed list of Liaison Assignments. 38 
 39 
Brief discussion followed on the assignments.   Board members expressed no objections to the list as 40 
presented.   41 
 42 
Approval of Warrants 43 
The Board reviewed Warrants 16-52 and 16-52S. 44 
 45 
Selectman D’Innocenzo read loud Warrants 16-52 and 16-52S, dated 6/23/16, presented for approval: 46 
 47 

16-52S  School Expense  $446 ,791.85 48 
16-52  Town Expense  $487 ,778.28 49 
   TOTAL $934,570.13 50 

 51 



Chairman Trindade moved that the Board approve Warrant as read; Selectman White seconded.   1 
No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 2 
 3 
Approval of Minutes 4 
The Board reviewed draft minutes from December 21, 2015. 5 
 6 
Selectman White moved that the Board approve the minutes of December 21, 2015 as written; 7 
Selectman Foresto seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:   5-0-0. 8 
 9 
Town Administrator’s Report 10 
Mr. Boynton reminded the Board of Missy Dziczek’s retirement party at the Senior Center. 11 
 12 
The next Board of Selectmen meeting will be July 11.   13 
 14 
The Sign Bylaw Review Task Force will be meeting tomorrow, and Town Counsel will be present. 15 
 16 
The new Direct Tire store will be having a ribbon cutting early in July.  Mr. Boynton asked Board 17 
members to contact the Assistant Town Administrator if available to attend.   18 
 19 
Selectmen’s Reports 20 
Selectman Crowley extended congratulations to the high school baseball team who made it to the semi-21 
finals.   He also announced that the contract with the State for the Route 109 Project has been signed.  22 
 23 
Selectman White reported that students at the Memorial School planted gardens and later harvested the 24 
bounty.   She also stated she would be attending the Suffolk University commencement where two staff 25 
members are receiving diplomas. 26 
 27 
Selectman D’Innocenzo reported that the scholarship alumni game was played at the Maddie Lamson 28 
Field this past Saturday.   29 
 30 
Selectman Foresto reported that the ribbon cutting for the new Maker Space at the public library will be 31 
Saturday morning, June 25.  32 
   33 
Selectman Foresto reminded residents that Medway Family Day will be held on July 16, 2 – 9 PM.   34 
There will be a climbing wall, pony rides, racetrack, music, Claflin Hill Music and fireworks in the 35 
evening.   Food is reasonably prices, and all events are free. 36 
 37 
 38 
At 8:47 PM Selectman D’Innocenzo moved to adjourn; Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.   39 
VOTE:   5-0-0.   40 



DRAFT 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 1 
July 11, 2016 -- 7:00 PM 2 
Sanford Hall, Town Hall 3 

155 Village Street 4 
5 
 6 
Present:   Glenn Trindade, Chair; Maryjane White, Vice-Chair; Richard A. D’Innocenzo, Clerk; Dennis 7 
Crowley, Member; John Foresto, Member.  8 
 9 
Staff Present:  Michael Boynton, Town Administrator; Allison Potter, Assistant Town Administrator;  10 
Allen Tingley, Police Chief; David D’Amico, Deputy Director, Department of Public Services; Carol 11 
Pratt, Finance Director; Joanne Russo, Treasurer/Collector.  12 
 13 

14 
15 
At 7:00 PM Chairman Trindade called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  16 
17 
Public Comments:  None.  18 
 19 
Approval – Inter-fund Borrowings for Ambulance- $140,000, Septic Betterment Loan - $200,000, 20 
and Brentwood Drainage Project - $55,000: 21 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated July 7, 2016 from the Finance 22 
Director; (2) DLS Advance of Funds in Lieu of Borrowing Forms for Each Project; and (3) Brentwood 23 
Project Spending Report.  24 
 25 
Present:   Carol Pratt, Finance Director; Joanne Russo, Treasurer/Collector. 26 
 27 
Ms. Pratt reported that the plan is to have the Board execute the borrowings tonight, and authorize two 28 
additional ones for a total of $2.9 million.  “Inter-Fund” means that the Town has the funds on hand to 29 
cover the borrowing.   These actions will allow the specified departments to move forward with projects 30 
while awaiting the funds to be replaced in the fall.  Responding to a question from the Board, Ms. Russo 31 
stated the funds will generally come from the Stabilization Fund and General Fund.  Discussion followed 32 
on interest rates and current account balances.          33 
 34 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board vote to approve the Advance of Funds in Lieu of 35 
Borrowing Authorizations for the projects and in the amounts requested; Selectman D’Innocenzo 36 
seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:   5-0-0. 37 
 38 
Approval – Contract with Tetra Tech for Engineering & Consulting Services: 39 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated July 7, 2016 from the Planning 40 
and Economic Development Coordinator; and (2) Contract.  41 
 42 
Mr. Boynton stated that this is a general services “blanket” contract with Tetra Tech.  Most reviews are 43 
paid for out of a separate fund when the work is for the Planning Board.   This contract is for other field 44 
work performed for the Town.   There is a slight increase in the hourly fees from the previous contract, 45 
yet the rates are below what is considered “market” rate.  46 
 47 
Selectman Foresto asked if this contract is in lieu of having professional engineer on staff.   How much 48 
was spent last year?   Mr. Boynton responded FY16’s expense relative to this contract was $110,000 and 49 
$75,000 of it was spent on Planning Board services.    This is a two-year contract. 50 



 DRAFT 

Board of Selectmen –Public Session  2 
 

 1 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a contract with Tetra 2 
Tech for Consulting & Engineering Services, as presented; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.  No 3 
discussion.  VOTE:  5-0-0. 4 
 5 
Approval – Contract with Sansoucy P.E. LLC for Utility Valuation Services - $6,000: 6 
The Board reviewed the following information:   (1) Memorandum dated July 6, 2016 from the Assessors; 7 
and (2) Contract.  8 
 9 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a contract with 10 
Sansoucy for utility valuation services in an amount not to exceed $6,000; Selectman D’Innocenzo 11 
seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0.   12 
 13 
Approval - Kleinfelder Northeast, Inc. Master Service Contract Extension: 14 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated June 16, 2016 from the Director 15 
of the Department of Public Services; (2) Kleinfelder Fee Schedule; (3) 2012 Master Service Contract; 16 
and (4) Proposed Contract Amendment.  17 
 18 
Present:  David D’Amico, Deputy Director, Department of Public Services. 19 
 20 
Mr. D’Amico stated this contract is for work centered on changes in regulations.   $39,000 was spent this 21 
year on storm related work.  $82,000 will be spent on work relative to the study that is coming up.   22 
 23 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a contract amendment 24 
with Kleinfelder Northeast, Inc. as presented; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   25 
VOTE:  5-0-0. 26 
 27 
Approval – Contract with Giombetti Electric, Inc. for Installation of Generator Key Interlock 28 
System at High School - $24,039: 29 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated July 11, 2016 from the Director 30 
of the Department of Public Services; and (2) Contract. 31 
 32 
Mr. D’Amico stated the department was looking for an emergency shelter.  The generator at the high 33 
school is not powerful enough if there were a significant number of people being housed there.   The 34 
installation identified in this contract gives us the infrastructure to support a sizable generator that would 35 
power the school. 36 
 37 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a contract with 38 
Giombetti Electric, Inc. for the installation of a generator system in an amount not to exceed 39 
$24,039, as presented; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:   5-0-0. 40 
 41 
Approval – Contract with TASCO Construction, Inc. for Culvert Repair & New Drainage - 42 
$143,000: 43 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated July 11, 2016 from the Director 44 
of the Department of Public Services; and (2) Contract. 45 
 46 
Mr. D’Amico reported that a culvert collapsed on Village Street, and we need to repair the culvert and 47 
then repave the road.  This has been on the wait list for some time.  48 
 49 
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Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board authorize the Chairman to execute a contract with 1 
TASCO Construction for culvert repairs and new drainage in an amount not to exceed $143,000; 2 
Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:   5-0-0.  3 
 4 
Approval – Location of a Swimming Pool within Drainage Easement - 15 Tulip Way: 5 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Quitclaim Deed; (2) As-built Plan; and (3) Map 6 
showing easement and placement of pool.  7 
 8 
Selectman Crowley explained that a resident was installing a pool and learned that there was an easement 9 
in that location.  DPS staff investigated and found that the easement could be moved approximately 20 10 
feet away from the pool location and still accommodate the Town’s drainage needs.  Town Counsel 11 
advises that the Town cannot grant a permanent easement now, but can grant a temporary easement and 12 
put the matter on the Fall Town Meeting warrant.  Selectman Crowley asked that the Department of 13 
Public Services issue a letter stating that there is no impact on the use of the drainage easement if it is 14 
shifted to the side.  Discussion followed.  15 
 16 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board grant temporary authorization for the location of a 17 
swimming pool by the owner within the Town’s drainage easement at 15 Tulip Way.  Said location 18 
shall not interfere with the function and purpose of the drainage easement and shall be approved 19 
by the Medway Department of Public Services prior to installation of the swimming pool.  Further, 20 
the owner shall provide on or before September 1, 2016 a survey plan prepared by a Registered 21 
Surveyor detailing proposed revised easement boundaries that exclude the new swimming pool 22 
location, with the understanding that the owner proceeds at his own risk and that this matter will 23 
be presented to Town Meeting which must approve any actual easement relocation; Selectman 24 
D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 25 
 26 
Grant Expenditure Authorization – Green Communities Competitive Grant - $216,577: 27 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Letter/Grant Award; and (2) Grant Proposal, voted 28 
by the Board at its March 21, 2016 meeting. 29 
 30 
Mr. Boynton explained the specific amounts noted within the grant award letter, as follows:  31 
 32 

$89,988 -- Various Streets in Town, Streetlights Conversion to LEDs; 33 
$87,495 -- Medway Police Department Headquarters, Install an Energy Management System; 34 
$12,386 -- Medway Fire Station #1, Retrofit Lights with LEDs and Install New Sensors; and 35 
$26,708 – Medway Library, Retrofit Lights with LEDs and Install New Sensors 36 

 37 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board authorize the expenditure of the Green Communities 38 
Competitive Grant in the amount of $216,577; Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.    39 
VOTE:  5-0-0. 40 
 41 
Discussion/Vote – Chapter 70 Resolution – Medway School Committee: 42 
The Board reviewed the following information:   (1) Correspondence, Medway School Committee; and 43 
(2) Chapter 70 Resolution. 44 
 45 
Mr. Boynton provided a brief explanation of the Foundation Budget Review Committee initiative to 46 
secure increased education funding.   Selectman Crowley asked where the money will come from.  Mr. 47 
Boynton responded that he will ask the School Committee to meet with the Board to explain it.   48 
 49 
The Board opted to take no action on this matter.  Mr. Boynton will try to schedule the School Committee 50 
to come in on August 1.  51 
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 1 
Approval – One-Day Liquor License Requests: 2 
The Board reviewed Applications and Police Chief Recommendations for the following Thayer Homestead 3 
events:   (1) Suzanne Giangarra -- July 24, 2016; (2) Laurie Insel – August 6, 2016; (3) Tricia Sharpe – 4 
August 7, 2016; (4) Matt Zajac – August 19, 2016; (5) Judi Notturno – August 21, 2016; (6) Martha White – 5 
September 1, 2016; and (7) Peter & Kristin Sigrist – September 5, 2016. 6 
 7 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board authorize one-day liquor licenses for Suzanne Giangarra, 8 
Laurie Insel, Tricia Sharpe, Matt Zajac, Judith Notturno, Martha White and Kristen & Peter 9 
Sigrist for their events at the Thayer Homestead on July 24, August 6, August 7, August 19, August 10 
21, September 1 & September 5, 2015 respectively, subject to the Police Chief’s recommendations 11 
and proof of appropriate insurance coverage; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   It was noted that 12 
Chief Tingley says there have been no issues with the events held at this venue.  No further 13 
discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 14 
 15 
Action Items from Previous Meeting: 16 
The Board reviewed the Action Item List.  17 
 18 
Mr. Boynton reported that the Route 109 project has been given a green light.  Signage will go up to 19 
announce that the project will be starting.   Public meetings will be held in the next couple of weeks to 20 
update businesses and residents.   21 
 22 
Mr. Boynton noted that work on the DPS Facility has been on hiatus since original cost estimates came in, 23 
adding that the market has changed substantially since planning began.   He indicated he would like to 24 
resurrect this as the Town’s financial status will be clarified in the coming weeks.    Discussion followed.  25 
 26 
Regarding Recreational Facility Improvements, Mr. Boynton stated that correspondence has gone out to 27 
various committees and boards that will play a role in this project.  The EPFRAC committee is already in 28 
existence, and they have asked for representatives from the Historic District Commission, Finance 29 
Committee and Friends of Choate.   Those names should be submitted to the Town Administrator’s office 30 
as soon as possible.  Selectman Crowley expressed concern that a group of 20 members might have a 31 
difficult time getting anything accomplished.  Chairman Trindade emphasized that all participating 32 
groups have to be present so that a quorum is available at every meeting, and let those people know that 33 
there will be an accelerated meeting schedule.  Discussion followed on whether a member should be 34 
removed from the committee if they miss two consecutive meetings.  Selectman D’Innocenzo, EPFRAC 35 
Chair, suggested that each member designate an alternate who can attend the meeting in their place and 36 
submit that name to the Town Administrator.  Lastly, Chairman Trindade expressed concern that the 37 
group’s activities might vary somewhat from the scope of the article and suggested a discussion with 38 
Town Counsel.  Mr. Boynton did not think the group’s activities would be a problem.  39 
 40 
Approval of Warrants: 41 
There was no Warrant to approve.  42 
 43 
Approval of Minutes: 44 
The Board reviewed draft minutes from public sessions held on March 21, 2016; April 4, 2016 and May 9, 2016.   45 
 46 
Selectman Crowley moved that the Board approve the public session minutes from March 21, 2016, 47 
as presented; Selectman Foresto seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 48 
 49 
Selectman Crowley asked for clarification of a section of the April 4, 2016 minutes.  The Board opted to 50 
hold review of these for the time being.   51 
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 1 
Selectman Foresto moved that the Board approve the public session minutes from May 9, 2016, as 2 
presented; Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0. 3 
 4 
Town Administrator’s Report: 5 
Mr. Boynton expressed appreciation to the Fire Department for their efforts last week battling a recent 6 
house fire and a stables fire.  He reported that all the horses were saved, mostly due to the water wall.  7 
Ms. Brenda Hamblin, Animal Control Officer, was instrumental in keeping the animals calm and safe.   8 
The barn was also saved.  Other communities provided assistance, and there was no serious injury to 9 
firefighters.     10 
 11 
Mr. Boynton also provided brief updates on road and sidewalk improvements and the State budget.  He 12 
reported that the FY2016 final amount collected under the Meals Tax was $138,000.   13 
 14 
Selectmen’s Report: 15 
Selectman Crowley asked for an update on the proposed assisted living complex.   Mr. Boynton stated 16 
that the facility will be purchasing a radio box fire alarm system for the Town.  The real estate closing on 17 
the property is scheduled for this fall.  It is anticipated that construction will begin shortly thereafter or 18 
early 2017. 19 
 20 
Selectman Crowley asked Mr. Boynton to request that Ms. Stephanie Mercandetti provide an update on 21 
the Redevelopment Authority.     It will likely be in September. 22 
 23 
Selectman Foresto reminded residents of Medway Day taking place this Saturday, July 16, beginning at 2 pm.   24 
There will be lots of activities ending with fireworks.   25 
 26 
 27 
At 8:26 PM Selectman Foresto moved to adjourn; Selectman D’Innocenzo seconded.   No 28 
discussion.   VOTE:  5-0-0.   29 
 30 
 31 
Respectfully submitted, 32 
Jeanette Galliardt 33 



 

 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 1 
August 15, 2016 – 7:00 PM 2 

Sanford Hall, Town Hall 3 
155 Village Street 4 

 5 
 6 

Joint Meeting with Planning & Economic Development Board,  7 
Water & Sewer Commission and Conservation Commission 8 

 9 
 10 
Present:  Glenn Trindade, Chair; Maryjane White, Vice Chair; Richard D’Innocenzo, Clerk (7:02 PM); 11 
Dennis Crowley, Member. 12 
 13 
Absent:  John Foresto, Member.  14 
 15 
Staff Present:  Michael Boynton, Town Administrator; Allison Potter, Assistant Town Administrator; 16 
Mary Becotte, Communications Director; Susy Affleck-Childs, Planning and Economic Development 17 
Coordinator; Stephanie Mercandetti, Community Development Director;  18 
 19 
Conservation Commission:   David Travalini, David Blackwell. 20 
 21 
Planning & Economic Development Board:  Andy Rodenhiser, Chair; Tom Gay, Jim Wieler, Bob Tucker. 22 
 23 
Water & Sewer Commission:  Leo O’Rourke, Chair; Bob Wilson, Chan Rogers.  24 
 25 
Others Present:  Gino Carlucci, Planning Board Consultant. 26 
 27 

******************************* 28 
 29 
At 7:00 PM Chairman Trindade called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 30 
 31 
Public Comments:  None. 32 
 33 
Approval – Contract Extension – BSC Group: 34 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum from Stephanie Mercandetti, Director 35 
of Community and Economic Development;  (2) BSC Contract, Board Approved 12/7/15; and (3) 36 
Proposed Contract Extension. 37 
 38 
Present:  Stephanie Mercandetti, Director of Community and Economic Development; and Andy 39 
Rodenhiser, Chair, Planning and Economic Development Board.  40 
 41 
Ms. Mercandetti stated there are some unfinished pieces of work so the contract needs to be extended.     42 
Both Ms. Mercandetti and Mr. Rodenhiser indicated they are satisfied with the work thus far.  We have 43 
had outreach and visits and have received some waiver requests which represent cost savings.   We also 44 
do not have to secure appraisals on Town-owned properties.    We want to do appropriate community 45 
outreach with public forums when people are back from vacation in the fall.   This extension simply adds 46 
more time to the contract, and there are no other changes. 47 
 48 
Mr. Boynton reported that the contract has been vetted by Town Counsel.   Ms. Mercandetti noted that 49 
this is just one step in the process before the Urban Renewal Plan is submitted to the State, adding that it 50 
must get a favorable vote at Town Meeting.  Brief discussion followed.  51 
 52 



 

 

 1 
Responding to a question from Selectman Crowley, Ms. Mercandetti estimated that the project should be 2 
completed by November.    Mr. Rodenhiser noted that it is a fairly smooth process with a lot of good 3 
people working on it.   Selectman Crowley asked that someone come in and give the Board an update in 4 
September or October.  5 
 6 
Selectman White moved that the Board execute a contract extension with BSC Group for the 7 
preparation of an urban renewal plan as presented; Selectman Crowley seconded.  No discussion.   8 
VOTE:   4-0-0.   9 
 10 
Approval – Inter-municipal Agreement with Town of Holliston for Health Agent Services: 11 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Memorandum dated August 10, 2016 from the Health 12 
Director; and (2) Contract. 13 
 14 
Mr. Boynton clarified that this agreement is designed to assist both communities when their respective 15 
staff is away on vacation or otherwise out of the office for an extended period.   16 
 17 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board execute an inter-municipal agreement with the Town 18 
of Holliston for Health Agent Services, as presented; Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.   19 
VOTE:  4-0-0.  20 
 21 
Contract Awards – Friends of Medway Athletics, Coakley Concession Stand: 22 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) Letter dated July 22, 2016 from Lynne Sheehan, 23 
FOMA President; (2) FOMA proposal; and (3) Contract.   It is noted that the contract has been sent to 24 
Town Counsel for review.  25 
 26 
Mr. Boynton stated that the contract is simple and straightforward.   We put out an RFP and several bids 27 
came in.  This group has been vetted by the Parks and Recreation Commission and it recommends 28 
approval. 29 
 30 
Selectman White moved that the Board award a contract for the operation of the Coakley 31 
Concession Stand to the Friends of Medway Athletics subject to Town Counsel approval; 32 
Selectman Crowley seconded.    Selectman Crowley asked Mr. Boynton to contact the group 33 
tomorrow as this process is behind schedule.   VOTE:  4-0-0.  34 
 35 
Discussion – MS4 Regulations: 36 
The Board reviewed the following information:  (1) PowerPoint presentation entitled “Integrated Water 37 
Resources Management and Medway”; (2) Spreadsheet displaying Tasks and Timeline.   38 
 39 
Present:   Tom Holder, Director, Department of Public Services; Kirsten Ryan and Betsy Frederick, 40 
Kleinfelder; Tom Kenney, Deputy Executive Director and Education Manager, New England Water 41 
Works Association. 42 
 43 
Chairman Trindade explained that various groups have been invited to this meeting so they know what 44 
will be happening and how it may impact some of the things handled by the respective groups.    Mr. 45 
Boynton added that this initiative has been around for a few years, but the EPA has not closed the 46 
window on the removal of the nutrients that have been deposited into the rivers.   This is an expensive 47 
proposition.    We have 200 outfalls in Medway.    48 
 49 
The Town of Medway is joined with a couple dozen other communities on looking into a legal issue 50 
regarding compliance and the level of compliance based on definitions of industry standards.   51 



 

 

 1 
Tom introduced Ted Kenney, Deputy Executive Director and Education Manager, New England Water 2 
Works Association.   3 
 4 
Integrated Water Resources Management 5 
Ms. Ryan stated that she will review Integrated Water Resources Management as they relate to the Town 6 
of Medway.  Medway has been getting ready for the final permit for the past couple of years.   She noted 7 
that she and Mr. Holder were here on June 20 to present cost projections.   The annual cost will be 8 
approximately $475,000 per year for the first five years.   We do not, however, have a handle on the 9 
ancillary costs of construction, cost of land, and other preparatory measures.  The capital costs are 10 
unknown.   She cautioned that the overall totals could be in the $10-15 million area.  Those lands may be 11 
in competition for other uses in the community so it would make those decisions sooner rather than later.    12 
 13 
Selectman Crowley asked the Town Administrator if any of these costs have been built into the FY17 14 
budget.   Mr. Holder responded that the Department of Public Services has built some into the 15 
departmental budget in three areas:   Stormwater Operating funds, Grant funds and Integrated Water 16 
Resources Management Program (IWRMP) funds.     17 
 18 
Ms. Ryan proceeded to explore how Medway’s water resources management can be integrated into the 19 
MS4 program as a multitasking endeavor.   Utilizing a PowerPoint presentation, she began with a review 20 
of integrated planning and fields some questions from the audience on phosphorous levels.  Ms. Betsy 21 
Frederick, also from Kleinfelder, explained that the number was determined by a formula on water being 22 
deposited, coupled with the runoff from wastewater facilities.  There is a mechanism in the permit for an 23 
appeal if the community believes its phosphorous baseline number is not what it is proclaimed to be.   24 
There would have to be an analysis of land use and other factors.   It was based on a 2005 study.       25 
 26 
At this time, Mr. Holder explained the Maximum Extent Practicable concept.   Mr. O’Rourke asked for a 27 
copy of the study.  Brief discussion followed during which Mr. Boynton reminded everyone that this is 28 
not legislation but regulations handed down from the federal level.   Per the terms of the permit we are 29 
obligated to fall under, we have to accomplish certain tasks (i.e., identifying outfalls and other factors) 30 
and components of the process, and after that point we should be able to determine the test number.    31 
 32 
Selectman Crowley asked if Medway’s number is below the required minimum level, do we still have to 33 
complete the remaining tasks for millions of dollars.   Mr. Frederick responded that the EPA defines 34 
particular controls by which the phosphorous can be controlled.  Ultimately, the EPA would like 35 
communities to get property owners who are contributing to the high phosphorous levels to reduce or 36 
eliminate the nutrient before it is discharged into the municipal system.   Selectman Crowley expressed 37 
concern that the Board of Selectmen needs to have a better handle on what the costs could be.  Ms. Ryan 38 
clarified that high cost could be a multiple of one’s levels, and not necessarily absolute.   Mr. Chan 39 
Rogers stated that this is like a trial balloon on the Charles River and we will just have to wait and see 40 
how it all falls out.  Precise answers are not available at this time.  41 
 42 
Brief discussion followed on the Benefits of Integrated Water Resources Planning. 43 
 44 
Timeline & Tasks  45 
Ms. Ryan distributed a chart referencing specific tasks and the fiscal quarter in which each task should be 46 
addressed and/or accomplished.   Development of the Stormwater Management Plan is the first thing in 47 
Q3 of FY17, and the Notice of Intent is in Q4 of FY17.  She briefly reviewed it, explaining as she went 48 
along.   She stressed the importance of trying to get ahead on some tasks as doing so will represent cost 49 
savings if these things can be rolled into the overall project sooner than outlined.  Brief discussion 50 
followed on projected costs, noting that this is on top of regular maintenance tasks performed by DPS.  51 



 

 

Mr. Boynton added that we have to get caught up to what should be in the 2016 level as we are behind on 1 
some things.   Now that we have a GIS person, some of the mapping may be a little more streamlined.    2 
 3 
Responding to a question from Mr. O’Rourke on the Phosphorous Control Plan, Mr. Ryan stated that it is 4 
an estimate even though the costs may vary, based on how each piece of the plan is accomplished.   She 5 
added that these figures are her recommendations for budgeting purposes and do not necessarily represent 6 
actual costs.     It was noted that sources of phosphorous are varied, but exhaust from vehicles contributes, 7 
making runoff from each roadway also a contributing factor.   8 
 9 
Selectman Crowley noted that he had some questions about budgeting with respect to Enterprise accounts 10 
and other funding sources.  Mr. Holder responded that those have already been built into the program, 11 
based on 2011 figures.   Selectman Crowley asked for updated numbers and a breakdown of funds.   Mr. 12 
Chan Rogers pointed out that the whole purpose was for the EPA to get involved.    13 
 14 
Next Steps 15 
Chairman Trindade asked when the Selectmen will need to make some decisions.   Mr. Holder responded 16 
that he and the Kleinfelder representatives will come back in September or October.      17 
 18 
Chairman Trindade asked if there are things that should be included in rules and regulations that the 19 
Planning Board needs to weigh in on, such as zoning bylaws or other things, that should be addressed at 20 
Annual Town Meeting.   Mr. Holder responded that work has already been done on some things with 21 
some staff, and members of those groups have been invited tonight. 22 
 23 
Mr. Gino Carlucci, Planning Board consultant, stated he has been working with the Planning Board.  The 24 
basic framework is that, for any activity requiring a permit from either the Planning Board or 25 
Conservation Commission, the stormwater portion (with respect to design standards) will be handled at 26 
that time.  Other things will go through the Planning and Economic Development Board.    27 
 28 
Mr. David Blackwell, Conservation Commission, asked that the materials be online before the meeting 29 
for the benefit of residents.   30 
 31 
Ms. Ryan clarified that she is not connected with all the tasks already being done so the costs she’s 32 
prepared may actually be lower if those tasks are near completion.   33 
 34 
Selectman Crowley asked that the DPS secure a phosphorous level right now to see where we stand.  He 35 
asked whether it was true that we could not apply for the new permit until the old one expires.   Ms. 36 
Frederick responded that the Town can submit information on land use data indicating that the actual load 37 
was inaccurate, but the permit is what it is.  There is a rigorous plan, but some of the components are 38 
seasonal tasks which would preclude the notion that it could be completed ahead of schedule.  39 
 40 
General discussion followed.  41 
 42 
Entertainment License Request – Medway Community Farm, August 20, 2016: 43 
The Board reviewed an Application and Police Chief’s Recommendation.  44 

 45 
Selectman D’Innocenzo moved that the Board authorize an entertainment license for Medway 46 
Community Farms for their event to be held at 55 Winthrop Street on August 20, 2016 subject to 47 
Police Chief’s Recommendations; Selectman White seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0. 48 
 49 
Approval – One-Day Liquor Requests: 50 



 

 

The Board reviewed Applications and Police Chief Recommendations for the following Thayer Homestead 1 
events:  (1) James Deso, September 10, 2016; (2) Robin Stuart, September 11, 2016; (3) Kathy Cruz, 2 
September 17, 2016; and (4) Angela Price, September 24, 2016.  3 

 4 
Selectman White moved that the Board approve one-day liquor licenses for Jamie Deso, Robin Stuart, 5 
Kathy Cruz & Angela Price respectively for their events to be held at the Thayer Homestead, subject 6 
to Police Chief’s recommendations and evidence of appropriate insurance coverage; Selectman 7 
D’Innocenzo seconded.   No discussion.   VOTE:  4-0-0.   8 
 9 
Action Items from Previous Meeting: 10 
The Board reviewed the Action Item List.  11 
 12 
Mr. Boynton reported that the cable license renewal process is moving forward.   The Ascertainment 13 
Hearings for both Comcast and Verizon will be held in September, for both Comcast and Verizon.   14 
 15 
DPS Building Facility Committee will meet sometime after Labor Day to discuss next steps.  We need to 16 
set up the RFP process for the designer as well as get a professional on board in order to move forward.   17 
 18 
Mr. Boynton reminded the Board that EPFRAC committee will be meeting tomorrow at the Senior Center 19 
to discuss the RFP relative to recreational improvements.   20 
 21 
Approval of Warrants: 22 
The Board reviewed Warrants 17-8 and 17-7AS. 23 
 24 
Selectman D’Innocenzo, Clerk, read aloud Warrants 17-8 and 17-7AS, dated 8-18-16, as follows: 25 
 26 

17-8  Town Expenses  $872 ,702.40 27 
17-7AS  School Payroll  $    2,970.77 28 

TOTAL  $875,673.17 29 
 30 
Selectman White moved that the Board approve the Warrants as read; Selectman Crowley 31 
seconded.  No discussion.   VOTE:   4-0-0.  32 
 33 
Town Administrator’s Report: 34 
Mr. Boynton stated that the Town needs to begin a planning process for some natural resource areas in the 35 
community.  These range from management to forestation.  These areas continue to have trees dying and 36 
the reason is unknown.  Is it a water issue, a tree issue or the result of beaver dams?  At this point, all 37 
opinions and suggestions are welcome.  38 
 39 
Regarding the proposed Exelon expansion, the DEP is issuing a draft Air Permit and a public hearing is 40 
required.   Ms. Stephanie Mercandetti, Community Development Director, is working with the School 41 
Department to identify a space for the hearing to take place in late September.    The EFSB permit has not 42 
yet been issued.   43 
 44 
The funds that Exelon contributed ($50,000) for emergency preparedness for improving emergency 45 
power supply have been used to upgrade the electrical power connection at the high school.   This will be 46 
powerful enough to support a large emergency power trailer. 47 
 48 
In conclusion, Mr. Boynton reminded the Board that the Town Administrator contract expires at the end 49 
of this fiscal year.   50 



 

 

 1 
Selectmen’s Reports: 2 
There were no reports.  3 
 4 
 5 
At 8:45 PM Selectman D’Innocenzo moved to adjourn; Selectman White seconded.   No discussion.  6 
VOTE:   4-0-0. 7 
 8 
 9 
Respectfully submitted, 10 
Jeanette Galliardt 11 
Night Board Secretary  12 
 13 
 14 
 15 
 16 
 17 
 18 
 19 
 20 
 21 



AGENDA 
ITEM #13 

Town Administrator’s Report 
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ITEM #14 

Selectmen’s Reports 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

AGENDA 
ITEM #15 

Approval – Contract with Salmon Home Care for 
Public Health Nursing Services - $14,150 

 
Associated backup materials attached: 
 Memo – Beth Hallal, Health Director 
 Contract 

 
Proposed Motion: I move that the Board authorize the 

Chairman to execute a contract with Salmon Home Care 
for public health nursing services in an amount not to 

exceed $14,150. 

 

























 

EXECUTIVE 
SESSION 

Proposed Motion: I move that the Board enter into executive session 
under Exemption 6: To consider the purchase, exchange, lease or value of 
real property if the chair declares that an open meeting may have a 
detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the public body. The Board 
will not return to Public Session. (Winter St/Barber St & Oakland St) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 




